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Dear Parents,
I hope this letter finds you doing well.  My name is Coach Rapheal Hammond and I will be teaching your child 8th grade science this school year.  This is my first year at GMS but my 6th year teaching science overall.  I am also the middle school softball coach.  I look forward to working with you and your child this year.
In 8th grade science this year, we will have extended school supplies in addition to the list we sent home.  Students will need:

-1 70-120 page spiral bound notebook or composition book
-a roll of paper towels or Kleenex (extra credit)
-ream of paper (extra credit)

The students will receive their 1st semester study guide on this week that is worth 200 points.  The students are responsible for taking notes on it and keeping it for the whole semester.  The student will lose 20 points each time their study guide will have to be replaced.  However, the study guide will be uploaded to my personal website and they will be able to download it there with no points taken off.  The study guide will be due on the last Monday of the semester.  Parents, I ask that you require your child to spend 20-30 minutes a weeknight studying this study guide.  If they do this, I feel confident your child will achieve mastery in 8th grade science this school year.  If you need to contact me you can by email at hammondr2@scsk12.org, or call the school at 901-756-2338.  Attached you will find information further detailing student expectations and discipline and the syllabus for the upcoming semester.  Thanks and I look forward to a great year.
Sincerely,

Coach Hammond

